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12th September 2024

Dear Friends
It is always a bit scary to see how time passes so quickly – it is January since my last letter.
A lot has happened since then, but the major things in terms of work have been quiet challenging. Kathy has taken on the ops role for the whole of Junction 42, but still has oversight in Scotland – with no other worker or funding we cannot deliver WorkOut, and so my role is now faith engagement with Alpha in prison, Connect and through the gate mentoring.  My role as a prison chaplain has been challenging too, as our full-time chaplain in Edinburgh has been off since April and it does not look like he is returning anytime soon.  You would think all of this has stretched things beyond limits, but in actual fact it has forced me to be more focused and realistic about what can be done.
Alpha in prison continues to be a blessing and a challenge.  We have a steady stream of people engage as they leave prison, and my engagement with them has to quickly focus on Connect or directing them to other agencies that can help them.
Connect continues to grow steadily and we hope that soon we will have a 2nd Connect open up in Edinburgh (watch this space…).  Our Connect school of discipleship has had a new lease of life with more folk wanting to go deeper with God.
We had a small group go to Refuel (festival at Gordon Castle) in July, we had our partnership Connect event last month which was greatly encouraging, and we have our Walk to Freedom in a few days time with a record 40 walkers signing up.
I am not anxious about the challenges ahead but I pray and trust that the Lord will lead, and that His work done His way will not lack His supply.  I thank the Lord for your continued faithful support of this work and ask that you pray with me that God will expand this work in Scotland in his time.
Personally Joyce and I are thrilled to become grandparents to Millie Joy on 8th June 2024!
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Grace and Peace to you from our Lord Jesus.   
David
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Sun Sept 15th 2024

Gathering 9am at Stenhouse Baptist

Sign up through David Swan +44 7458 309770
www.junction42.org
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